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17.08.06 
 
Dear Parent or Carer, 
 
After a false start last week today, we finally welcomed children back to Riverbank School and we 
could not be happier.  We were very impressed at the knowledge the children had of how to keep 
themselves and others safe when it came to Covid-19. 
 
I wish to again thank all the parents for their patience and understanding at our extended closure and 
you good humoured approach to the some of the ‘glitches’ we have had.  I am sure there will continue 
to be one or two of these in the coming weeks as we make sure that we keep our school Covid safe. 
 
Playground & Parking 
A reminder that the playground is now one way for parents (enter at the back and exit at Dill Road), 
and that only parents of nursery, P1, P2 and P3 children can enter the playground.  The playground 
will be much busier in future than today and it is important that we make sure all are safe.  The 
children are welcome to enter and leave the playground via either exit but not if accompanied by an 
adult.  Can I also remind you that there should be no cars in the roads between Riverbank and the 
Lads club as we have children entering and exiting using these. 
 
Below is a reminder of the timings for the different classes in the school.  Primary 1 children are 
mornings only this week. 
 
 

Class Teacher Room 
number 

Start Time Finish Time Entrance / exit door 

P1L Ms Lade 6 9.00 3.00 pm Class door 

P1M Miss Moreton 5 9.15 3.15 pm Class door 

P2A Mrs Arqued 1 9.00 3.00 pm Main entrance (next to reception) 

P2C Miss Cody 7 9.15 3.15 pm Class door 

P3C Miss Coyle 9 9.15 3.15 pm Class door 

P3D Mr Duarte 8 9.00 3.00 pm Class door 

P4L Miss Littler 19 9.00 3.00 pm Class door 

P4F Mr Flanagan 20 9.15 3.15 pm Class door 

P4N Miss Noble 17 9.00 3.00 pm Class door 

P5E Miss Elliott 18 9.15 3.15 pm Class door 

P5S Mrs Stephenson 16 9.15 3.15 pm Main entrance (next to reception) 

P6M Miss Miller 14 9.00 3.00 pm Extension entrance 

P6P Mr Probart 15 9.15 3.15 pm Family Room entrance 

P7M Mrs McGregor 13 9.15 3.15 pm Extension entrance 

P7D Mr Dawson 12 9.00 3.00 pm Family Room entrance 

Link Room Mrs Smith 2 9.15 3.15 pm Dining hall door 
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Hand sanitiser / gel 
The children should not bring their own hand sanitiser / gel to school unless it is medically prescribed.  
In that case we require you to complete paperwork for the administration of medication which can be 
requested from the school office. 
 
Parents / adults access to school 
As previously mentioned, parents cannot access the school and this includes the school office, unless 
by prior arrangement.  Please contact the office either by phone on 01224483217 or email at 
riverbank@aberdeencity.gov.uk 
 
Lunch in school – week beginning 17.08.20 
This week a limited service is being offered by the school meals service.  Children can offer a packed 
lunch and they can choose either cheese or ham sandwiches.  Children can also bring a packed lunch 
from home. 
Next week the school meals service will be offering both hot and cold meals.  Children are not 
permitted to go home for lunch at the moment.  
 
Sickness absence 
As before if your child is off sick please phone the school office to alert us of the absence and the 
reason for this.  If your child becomes unwell during the day, we will contact you and ask you to collect 
them as soon as possible.  It is vital that we have up to date contact details for parents and emergency 
contacts so that we can contact you urgently if required.   
We will be following national guidance regarding Covid-19 and isolating and children should not attend 
school if they have any of the symptoms of Covid-19.   
 
Should you have any queries regarding any of the information in this letter or on any other matter 
please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ironside 
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